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MINUTES OF MEETING March 7, 2022
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Gary O’Brien, Dave Forrest
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Chris Brittain, Jeremy Baker, Matt Kollmer
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 11:01 AM.
Water Dept.

Meter update: There were approximately 124 meters/radios out after our last billing, 17 have been fixed since then, with approximately 107 still remaining.
The Board was introduced to Jeremy Baker, new employee in the Water Department. Al Zerbato let the Board know that Jeremy had taken his water licensing test and was water to hear back from the Licensing Board. 
Further discussion regarding possible ARPA funding for additional waterline work. Canal Street has been identified by the Water Department as an area of need.  The unofficial estimate of the job is approximately $330,000. Discussion regarding best way to access improvements were discussed, including Main to Railroad and then Canal or Main under tracks to Canal.  Roger Scheurer suggested contacted an engineer to figure out design and best way to use any available funds. Dave Forrest inquired about using Tighe and Bond again, Roger Scheurer stated that they worked well on the last project. Gary O’Brien asked about what other options would be available. Dave Forrest suggested Lenart Engineering. Al Zerbato stated that he believed they were only doing bridges & dams currently. Bob Bartini suggested doing an RFP.  Discussion regarding time limits on ARPA funds, Bob Bartini thought 2 years. Also, discussion regarding additional infrastructure work on Railroad St, approx. 1600 feet with an approximate cost of $512,000.  Al Zerbato stated that an engineer would need to analyze.  After discussion the Board voted to ask Tighe & Bond for a cost estimate and leave Main Street out of consideration if possible.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  Robert Street was also discussed for further water line work and was moved at this time to future possible ARPA funds.
Waste Water Dept

There is still an operator opening in the Wastewater department. Al Zerbato stated that 2 interviews are scheduled for Friday.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato let the Board know that we will have two openings in the Highway Department within the next two weeks. Tony Giarolo and Shamus Daley will both be leaving. Discussion involving whether a new non CDL position could be created.  Al Zerbato stated that would have to be discussed with the union.
Al Zerbato discussed future paving with the Board.  The approximate numbers that this time are Chapter 90 (carryover)funds are approximately $316,000 with an additional $288,000 expected July 1st.  There is also an approximate $330,000 left from last years $1,000,000.  Streets discussed included Summer Street, East Street, West Road & Spring Street. The approximate costs (from FY22 estimates) for the listed streets is $687,000.  An additional $45,000 would be used for line painting and crack sealing. Additional streets discussed were Pease Terrace (approx. cost $45,000)), Laurel Ave (approx. cost $40,000 and Industrial Park Road (approx. cost $250,000) Dave Forrest stated that work on Industrial should wait until after the current Cannabis project is completed.  Al Zerbato stated that an RFP would have to be put out and roads included would have to be done per funding available.
Further discussion on the capital truck appropriation. The Board would like a $220,000 budget to the Finance Committee.  Gary O’Brien stated the possibility of purchasing 2 F600 instead on one large truck.  This would potentially replace 2 older trucks.  He also let the Board know that there is an auction site (Auctions International – East Aurora, NY) that deals with selling municipal vehicles.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that Article 8 in the upcoming baby Town Meeting is regarding transferring $15,000 for stone repair in the Fairmount Cemetery.

Al Zerbato stated that the Bullseye Demo is progressing with the asbestos removal and then the demo being done by Jim Leahey Construction.

Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 510 East Street regarding a high-water bill.  After discussion the Board voted to deny the abatement since the water went through the meter and was used and treated. The Board stated that the regulations state that the homeowner is welcome to have the meter sent out if they feel this is warranted.  A letter will be sent to the homeowner.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 325 Summer Street regarding a high-water bill. After discussion the Board voted to deny the abatement due to the fact that the water went through the meter, was used and treated. The Board stated that the regulations state that the homeowner is welcome to have the meter sent out if they feel this is warranted. A letter will be sent to the homeowner.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor

An abatement was submitted for 20 Laurel Ave regarding possible extra water usage due to a water break and having to run extra water to clear.  After discussion the Board voted to deny, due to the fact that according to records no extra water was used.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.  All in favor
Other
Matt Kollmer from the Building Department met with Board in regards to a property at Fox Hollow/Meadow Wood.  Questions regarding past capacity fees was discussed.  Roger Scheurer asked for an update from Building.  Matt Kollmer stated he would look into it further.
Meeting minutes were approved for 10/8/21 & 2/7/22.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.

Meeting adjourned 12:55 pm. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Gary O’Brien seconded.

. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee
